MINUTES MONDAY, AUGUST 25, 2014 BOARD OF SELECTMEN TOWN OF BELMONT



SITE VISIT - 8:00 a.m.

Call to Order; 8:05 a.m.

Tour of White Memorial Field House at 291 Concord Ave.

Present:

School Committee Chair Laurie Slap, School Committee Vice-Chair Anne Lougee, School Committee Member Laurie Graham, Superintendent of Schools John Phelan, Rick Jones, Larry Christofori, Vice-Chair Sami Baghdady, Selectman Mark Paolillo, Town Administrator David Kale, Asst. Town Administrator Phyllis Marshall, Director of Public Works Peter Castanino, Belmont Public Schools Director of Athletics Jim Davis.

Peter Castanino and David Kale provided a brief overview of the work that had taken place over the summer to renovate and repair the White Field House and the Harris Field Complex, including the artificial surface and track.

Rick Jones provided background on the volunteer efforts that provided repairs to the White Field House. The financial contributions for the project exceeded \$50,000 which translated into \$100,000 in fair market value.

Mr. Jones went on to thank other volunteer members that include:

- Larry Christofori
- Bob Delhome
- Eric Aulenback
- Bob Aiello
- Gene Vetrano
- John Rumley

The elected and other officials present expressed their appreciation to Mr. Jones and the others for their contributions.

A tour of the White Field House took place followed by a tour of the new Harris Field and Track. Participants adjourned at 9:15 a.m.

Mr. David Kale, Town Administrator